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Newcastle College Branch Newsletter 
 

2018/2019: Our Year of Women’s Issues 
 

 
(Lisa Hamilton-Murray Assistant Principal, Anya Cook, Nicola Clarke, Melanie Kay Pastoral Support Manager) 

Launching Our UCU Period Poverty Campaign 
Nicola Clarke took on the role of Branch Women’s Officer this autumn and already her 
contribution is significant with several events, campaigns and requests of the organisation 
ongoing, championing women’s issues.  Keep reading for more information …. 
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“Having your period should not be a barrier to coming to college. 
We want our women and girls to succeed and to be able to 
attend their classes in comfort and in dignity – and we are here 
to support those students who may need help to access 
feminine hygiene products and to ensure that they have every 
chance of fulfilling their academic potential”.  
                
Nicola Clarke UCU Womenôs Officer 
 
 

 
 
 

If you need sanitary protection products and you cannot afford 
to buy them, we can help you. 
 
Please speak to any learning mentor in confidence.  You do not 
need an appointment. 
Parsons 0.12, Trevelyan 4.07, Rutherford CAD Suite, Lifestyle Enterprise Zone 

 

          
Newcastle College Branch supporting students with Period Poverty 
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Period Poverty 
Newcastle College UCU Branch - First College Campaign in England 

 

Working in partnership with Newcastle College’s Pastoral Support Team our branch hope to provide sanitary 
protection to some of our poorest and most vulnerable students.   
 
Our campaign was launched in response to an increase in students requesting sanitary protection from the 
Pastoral Support Team and teachers contacting the branch telling us they were keeping sanitary towels and 
tampons in their drawers to give to their students who are in need. 
 
We want our women and girls to be clean, comfortable and able to attend their classes; which gives them 
the best opportunity to complete their qualifications with success. 
 
The impact of Period Poverty goes beyond attendance, with feelings of shame and lowered self-esteem 
which may become ingrained over time.  In providing sanitary protection to those who most need it, we 
hope to counter this before it even starts whilst creating a culture of openness where we can talk about 
periods and ask for help with products, which are essential items, without fear of shame or stigma. 
 
Newcastle College has also committed some funding to provide sanitary protection.  (Sixth Form College has 
its own arrangements in place). 

άFree sanitary products will help address period poverty 
issues, as students in particular face financial challenges while 
they are studying. 
Tampons and sanitary pads are not luxury items; they are 
essential for women. The initiative by the UCU branch at 
Newcastle College provides women with dignity and respect 
and should help address the taboos around periods. 
However, the government should be following the example 
set in Scotland and dealing with period poverty in all schools, 
ŎƻƭƭŜƎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘƛŜǎΦέ  Helen Carr UCU Head of Equality 

 
Our campaign has received positive press coverage on various commercial radio stations and here: 
 
https://www.tes.com/news/union-offer-free-sanitary-products-students 
 

https://feweek.co.uk/2018/10/10/ucu-follows-scottish-government-in-paying-for-sanitary-products-for-
learners/ 
 

https://www.ucu.org.uk/article/9685/UCU-campaign-provides-free-sanitary-products-for-Newcastle-
College-students 
 

https://www.facebook.com/NewcastleCollege/photos/a.280629005298962/2286168014745041/?type=3  
 

A number of staff from various business areas of the College have asked if they can contribute 
items ς any donations will be kindly received by any learning mentor or items can be left in 
Mentor Offices or at CSS Reception.  Thank you. 
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Colleges Week 15-19 October and #LoveOurColleges were organised by UCU, Unison, Unite, GMB, NEU, 
NUS, TUC, ASCL and The Association of Colleges. 
 

UCU joined forces with other trade unions, tutors, students 
and other college leaders calling on the Government to 
increase 16-19 funding by five per cent a year for five 
years; reversing cuts over the past decade which have 
seen college funding cut by 30 per cent and would enable 
college staff to be paid fairly. 
 
Further Education colleges are an essential part of the 
education system providing vital vocational education, 
upskilling, retraining for people of all ages and 
backgrounds; particularly those groups that are 
marginalised.  
  
UCU members joined by their students, fellow trade 
unionists and college principals in an unprecedented show 
of unity across the sector, marched through central London 
demanding better funding and fair pay for further education 
colleges. 
 
The march on 17 October began in Waterloo Place moved 

down Whitehall, through the heart of government, to culminate in a rally in Parliament Square. 
 
Speakers at the rally include the union's president Vicky Knight (pictured above) and head of further education 
Andrew Harden. They were joined on the platform by Jeremy Corbyn, shadow education secretary Angela 
Rayner, NUS president Shakira Martin and others. 
 
Following the rally, UCU members went into the House of Commons to lobby their MPs and make the case 
for better funding for colleges.  
 
Newcastle College officially supported the event.  Unfortunately teaching colleagues were unable to cover 
their lessons and therefore unable to attend. 
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¶ 6 IN 10 SMEs SAY FINDING EMPLOYEES WITH THE RIGHT SKILLS IS THEIR BIGGEST 
CONCERN ς ²L¢I ру҈ .9[L9±LbD ¢I9 ¦Y ²L[[ D9¢ Ψ[9C¢ .9ILb5Ω LC ¢I9 Dh±9wba9b¢ 
5h9{bΩ¢ !55w9{{ ¢I9 L{{¦9 
 

¶ BUSINESS LEADERS SAY THAT POST-BREXIT, COLLEGES ARE BEST PLACED TO SKILL THE 
FUTURE WORKFORCE 

 

¶ HOWEVER, A SUPPORTING STUDY OF COLLEGE PRINCIPALS REVEALS 8 IN 10 FEAR 
FUNDING CUTS WILL LIMIT THEIR ABILITY TO FILL SKILLS GAPS 

!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜǎ нлму ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ǎŀȅǎ Χ 
 

wŜǎǇƻƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘǳƳƴ .ǳŘƎŜǘ {ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ aŀǘǘ ²ŀŘŘǳǇ ¦/¦Ωǎ IŜŀŘ ƻŦ 
Policy and Campaigns said it was “'yet another missed opportunity to 
properly address the urgent financial challenges facing our education 
system. While the chancellor spoke of the importance of skills for our 
economy, instead of investing properly in further education he has kicked the 
pressing issue of college pay and funding into the long grass of next year's 
ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǊŜǾƛŜǿΦέ 

 
This autumn, ahead of the Chancellor’s Budget Statement, the branch asked YOU to write to 
your MP: 
 
Catherine McKinnell MP Newcastle North 
“I know that colleges across the country make an enormous contribution to their local 
communities and our wider economy, for which their staff should be paid fairly.   Young people 
in Newcastle and elsewhere also deserve the training opportunities that well-funded colleges 
provide, helping them to get on in life by securing good, long-term jobs. Colleges are a central 
part of creating a highly-skilled workforce of the future, but they need the right resources to 
ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎΦέ 
 
Alan Campbell MP Tynemouth  
In the 2017 general election Alan "stood on a manifesto which included a commitment to 
correct the historic neglect of further education".  He has written to the Education Secretary 
highlighting funding concerns.  
 
Chi Onwurah MP Newcastle Central  
Chi notes the “inadequate funding of Newcastle College and how that undermines our 
economy and society in general”.  She has “written to the Minister to urge that better funding 
and fair pay be provided for further education colleges by increasing funding to sustainable 
ƭŜǾŜƭǎέΦ 
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University & College Union has a history of campaigning against all forms of discrimination, 
anti-fascism, anti-racism and works actively to develop links with organisations supporting 
marginalised groups or those in need. 

OUR UCU BRANCH Χ in the community 
 

North East Solidarity With Rohinga evolved from the Bangladeshi community in 
Newcastle’s West End responding to the genocide in Myanmar and the displaced 
Rohingya people.   Our Holocaust Memorial Day event in January will include a 
contribution from Cllr Habib Rahman on the Rohingya genocide and the work 
ongoing. 
   

The branch attended Rise For Rohingya – raising funds and awareness of the 
organisation’s work in building Women and Girls Centres in the camps – 100% of 
funds raised goes directly to the project and not to fund volunteers. 
 

The branch committee agreed this month to work in partnership and to support 
initiatives where possible.   
 
Newcastle Unites is Newcastle’s leading anti-racist organisation.   It is a small 
organisation, reliant on donations.  The branch agreed a nominal donation in 
October and formally agreed to support their activity. 
 
Newcastle Unites have organised coach travel with UNITE to take people to the 
National Demonstration Against Fascism and Racism on 17 November which UCU 
supports. 
 
FREE COACH 6am start various collection points 
anya.cook@ncl-coll.ac.uk or lovenewcastlehateracism@gmail.com for details 

 
 

 

Peace & Unity is a loose arrangement of individuals from different faith 
backgrounds or none and different ethnic backgrounds who are based in 
Newcastle and are involved in interfaith dialogue, anti-racism and anti-fascism.  
They organise a number of events throughout the year.  
  
The branch committee have agreed to work in partnership on projects where 
possible and we hosted an event-planning session last month and attended a Vigil 
for Pittsburgh service at Newcastle Reformed Synagogue. 

 
 

13 December the branch will be supporting the Peace & Unity party for Refugees, Asylum Seekers and their children - 
and Newcastle College students will be involved in supporting this as a Diversity Project.  Donations for presents would 
be gratefully received  l.hillary@newcastle.anglican.org or Kerry.lemon@ncl-coll.ac.uk   
 
On Holocaust Memorial Day Sunday 27 January the branch will be supporting a women’s event where mothers from 
the local Bangladeshi community will be Cooking For The Mothers of Srebrenica – Women Supporting Women – if 
anyone would like to be involved anya.cook@ncl-coll.ac.uk.   
 
Thursday 7 March - Woman to Woman - the branch in partnership with Peace & Unity will host a twilight event of 
poetry reading with an international twist, on the eve of International Women’s Day.   
 
Friday 8 March International Women’s Day and our fantastic members, Sacha Langley and Kath Bone, will be organising 
a full day of activity with a promise that it’s going to be bigger and better than ever before. 

mailto:james.bryan@newcastlesfc.ac.uk
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Calendar Dates 
 

 

Date Time Activity Contact 
17/11 6am start National Unity Demo London anya.cook@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

21/11 All day UCU Day of Action on Disability Equality 
in Education 

amanda.iceton@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

24/11 4.30pm – 
7.00pm 

Twilight Workload & Vittles  anya.cook@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

25/11 – 
10/12 

All day 16 Days of Action to end GBV nicola.barrass@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

27/11 9.30am -
12.00pm 

Domestic Violence awareness training jenny.noble@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

28/11 3.30pm Branch Meeting in 6th Form College James.bryan@newcastlesfc.ac.uk  

28-30/11 All days Reps Training in Gateshead emma.alexander@ucu.org.uk  

29/11 – 
1/12 

All days Equality Conference Manchester amanda.iceton@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

30/11 10.00am  - 
12.00pm 

Together We Can End GBV in Education 
event 

nicola.barrass@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

4/12 4.30 Branch Meeting in Parsons 8.06 anya.cook@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

5/12 All day NCG Trade Unions Partnership Meeting 
Manchester 

anya.cook@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

25/1 10.00 – 12.00 Holocaust Memorial Day ‘Torn From 
Home’ event 

kerry.lemon@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

27/1 4.00 – 6.00 Holocaust Memorial Day Peace & Unity 
event Mothers of Srebrenica 

anya.cook@ncl-coll.ac.uk  

7/3 5.00 – 7.00 Woman to Woman – Poetry evening  Kerry.lemon@ncl-coll.ac.uk 

8/3 All day International Women’s Day  Katherine.bone@ncl-coll.ac.uk  
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OUR BRANCH UPDATE 
Anya and Nicola met with Barbara King Vice Principal and took UCU’s model Domestic Violence and Sexual Harassment 
and Violence policies along with the TUC’s Guidance on Managing the Menopause in the Workplace.  All were 
approved for implementation, in principle.  They were then taken to the NCG Trade Unions Partnership Meeting in 
October and have now gone to the NCG board for a decision on whether they will be agreed to be implemented.   6th 
Form College have already implemented, informally, the Menopause guidance. 
  

There have been a couple of small reorganisations this term.  The first was in Apprenticeships but UCU had no 
members involved.  The other was in Central Support Services with the Attendance Mentors – the new Attendance 
Policy came out in September and processes for managing attendance have changed.  Four people were at risk and 
the process will soon be concluded.  UCU have asked the College to consider redundancy and reorganisations together 
as this is preferential for mitigation and redeployment opportunities for our members. 
 

Anya and Kerry both attended Special Congress in October; deftly chaired, the majority of business was heard and any 
remaining items will go to NEC in November. 

Kerry Lemon attended her first meeting of the 
Democracy Commission in London last month.  άLǘ ǿŀǎ 
a positive start with an atmosphere of people willing to 
ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛƻƴέΦ 
 

Anya and Kerry met with Margaret and Jenny (pictured) 
in the Trade Union Education Centre to discuss rolling 
out training for UCU in Managing the Menopause in the 
Workplace.  It was a positive meeting and sessions for 
reps, members and colleagues will be rolled out in the 
New Year.  
 

Neal and Anya ran a series of UCU awareness and 
recruitment sessions in the Teaching Development 
Centre last month.   We have over 40 student teachers 
on our branch; taking the union’s lead from our general 

secretary’s speech to the TUC Congress last year in highlighting the need for trade unions to go out and include and 
involve young professionals.  Recruitment of teachers and educators on non-teaching contracts remains steady and 
consistent, despite the high turnover of members, and we remain the largest FE branch in the Northern Region. 

 
 
 

!ƴŘ Ŧƛƴŀƭƭȅ ΧΦ With thanks ǘƻ h¦w ¦/¦ /h[[9!D¦9{ ƛƴ [ƻƴŘƻƴ Χ 
 

Lewisham Southwark Branch have taken several days of strike action and ACAS were brought 
in to mediate negotiations between UCU and the employer.  UCU will be negotiating to 
ensure incremental progression for members at Newcastle and at Lewisham Southwark to 
resolve the anomaly of it existing in Carlisle, Kidderminster and West Lancs colleges. 
 
It can’t be understated – we have had a win here on the back of our Lewisham Southwark 
colleagues who have lost a considerable amount of pay.  We send them our thanks and 
solidarity.  Please consider making a contribution to UCU’s strike fund 
www.ucu.org.uk/fightingfund . 
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Sexual violence and harassment: a UCU statement 
 

In our October AGM the branch formally adopted this statement written by the 
National Executive Committee with Sally Hunt General Secretary.  We are 
currently seeking implementation of the union's model policy with the employer. 
 

1.1 Sexual harassment and abuse is receiving ongoing media coverage, highlighting its harmful 
consequences, especially where combined with power inequalities. Sexual misconduct within 
universities and colleges is also now receiving renewed attention. Sexual harassment and abuse is 
overwhelmingly, although not exclusively, experienced by women and contributes to other workplace 
inequalities faced by female members and students. 
 

1.2 We stand in solidarity with all of those opposing sexual violence and harassment. We recognise that 
sexual harassment and violence are endemic in society, and that our movement and the sectors we 
organise in are unfortunately not exempt. The transformative power of education gives us a particular 
responsibility to confront and challenge violence and harassment within our union and across our 
colleges and universities. 
 

1.3 UCU members are affected by sexual harassment and sexual abuse, some as a direct experience. Other 
members risk victimisation from those with power in their workplace when supporting students or 
colleagues who speak out about the harassment or violence they have experienced. 

 
1.4 We recognise the enormous challenges faced by those who experience violence and harassment, and 

the pressures they face, from perpetrators and others in power, not to complain about violence, abuse 
and harassment. We are committed to ensuring there is a safe, fair and transparent system to address 
their experiences. 

 
1.5 We believe that all women who complain of male violence have the right to be listened to and supported. 
 
1.6 We recognise that there may be a legacy of abuse that continues beyond the conclusion of formal 

processes and that UCU support should reflect this including providing support for victims and 
supporters who face retaliation. 

 
1.7 All members have a responsibility to work to ensure that our union is a safe space.  
 
1.8 We as a national executive committee affirm: 

a) prioritising local implementation of the sexual harassment model policy in all branches 
b) encouraging reps to attend sexual harassment training 
c) working with NUS, 1752 and Universities UK to agree procedures that are timely, appropriate, fair 

and supportive for staff and students involved in sexual harassment cases 
d) fully supporting and involving ourselves locally in the '16 Days against gender based violence' which 

starts on November 25th 2017 (www.ucu.org.uk/16days) 
e) circulating this statement and materials to all branches and members. We encourage branches to 

discuss this statement, endorse it and  
f) develop joint campaigns with their local students’ union. 

 
1.9 Anyone who is affected by this please contact your branch, regional office or national office as you see 
appropriate. You will be listened to seriously. 

mailto:james.bryan@newcastlesfc.ac.uk
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16 Days in 16 Ways 

Activism Against  

Gender-Based Violence  
NEWCASTLE COLLEGE EVENT for staff and students 
Friday 30 November 2018 

10-12 in Parsons 807 

Refreshments Available 

ά¢hD9¢I9w ²9 /!b 9b5 D.± Lb 95¦/!¢Lhbέ 

Welcome – Nicola Barrass, UCU Branch Women’s Officer and  

                     Anya Cook, UCU Branch Secretary and National Executive 

Guests to include: 

Dame Vera Baird QC - Police Commissioner Northumbria 
Joyce McAndrew – UCU Regional Support Official 

Clare Williams – UNISON Regional Secretary 

Cllr Ann Schofield – Newcastle City Council 

Cameron Hartley - Students’ Union Welfare Officer 

Rachel Gibson – Head of Central Support Services 

 

 

16 Days in 16 Ways is a campaign initiated by The Centre for Women's Global Leadership, a feminist 

human rights organisation. The activism period is 25 November (International Day for the Elimination 

of Violence Against Women) - 10 December (International Human Rights Day). 
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Holocaust Memorial Day 2019 

ά¢ƻǊƴ CǊƻƳ IƻƳŜέ 

UCU Event for Staff, Students and Visitors                         

Friday 25 January 10-12 Parsons 807 
A simple lunch of bread and soup will be provided 
Hosted by: Kerry Lemon UCU Vice Chair and Anya Cook UCU Branch Secretary and NEC 

 

       

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

!ƭǎƻΥ  WƻȅŎŜ aŎ!ƴŘǊŜǿ ¦/¦ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ hŦŦƛŎŜǊΣ /ŀƳŜǊƻƴ IŀǊǘƭŜȅ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ¦ƴƛƻƴ ²ŜƭŦŀǊŜ 
Officer, Lesley Hillary Newcastle Diocese Interfaith and Ethnic Relations Advisor 
 

Holocaust Memorial Day is observed annually on January 27.  It is the day every year that we commemorate the memories of the millions 
who were murdered in the Holocaust and subsequent genocides.  The theme for Holocaust Memorial Day 2019 is 'Torn from home' - 
how the enforced loss of a safe place to call 'home' is part of the trauma faced by anyone experiencing persecution and genocide. 
 

                 
 

 
 

Yvonne Ridley is a journalist and author who was captured by The Taliban in September 
2001 when on an undercover assignment for The Sunday Express immediately after 9/11 
and was released after promising her captors that she would read the Koran.  Yvonne is 
an active campaigner for peace,  tolerance, social cohesion and women’s rights. 
 

Councillor Habib Rahman is Newcastle’s first non-white cabinet member and is tasked 
with challenging discrimination and hate crime within his ‘Communities’ portfolio.  Born 
in Bangladesh, Habib has been active in a local community project to support the Rohinga 
people who have taken refuge including the building of health and maternity clinics. 
 

Beth Farhat Northern TUC Secretary represents working people of the North East.  The Trades 
Union Congress has a long and proud history of challenging racism and discrimination.   
 
Shumel Rahman is an education specialist, paramedic, mental health professional and joint chair 
of Newcastle Unites, Newcastle’s leading anti-racist organisation which campaigns against fascism 
and all types of discrimination.   
 
Liz Twist MP for Blaydon and is committed to building stronger communities.  
 

mailto:james.bryan@newcastlesfc.ac.uk
mailto:anya.cook@ncl-coll.ac.uk

